ITEM 21

MANAGER'S REPORT NO. 31

COUNCIL MEETING Apr. 24/73

21. Re: Letter from Miss Gwen Harrison, 4154 Pandora Street Smithrite Container

Appearing on the agenda for the April 24, 1973 meeting of Council is a letter, dated April 10, 1973, from Miss Gwen Harrison, regarding the location of a Smithrite garbage container in the lane behind 4154 Pandora Street. Following is a report from the Engineer regarding this matter.

## RECOMMENDATION:

THAT a copy of this report be sent to Miss Gwen Harrison.

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

19 April, 1973.

The Office of the Engineer

Mr. M.J. Shelley MUNICIPAL MANAGER

Dear Sir:

Re: Smithrite Container in Lane at Rear of 4154 Pandora Street

Miss Gwen Harrison, 4154 Pandora Street, has brought to our attention that Smithrite Disposal Ltd. had one of their refuse containers situated within the lane allowance at the rear of the above address. This Department had no prior knowledge of this problem until receipt of the letter from Miss Harrison.

Investigation has disclosed that the container is indeed encroaching on to the lane allowance and is situated in that location to serve the apartment known as 4191 Albert Street.

We have been in touch with Smithrite Disposal Ltd. and they have assured us that the container will be removed from its encroachment position immediately. We have followed up our telephone conversation with a letter of confirmation and we will see to it that there is no further encroachment by the subject refuse container.

Respectfully submitted,

1-50033

EEO: pm

c.c. ( ) Municipal Clerk
( ) R.C.M.P.

E.E. Olson, P. Eng. MUNICIPAL ENGINEER